
SMART WONDERS SCHOOL 
 
 
 

Wednesday, 13th October 2021 SWS/ACD/2021-22/27 

 
Dear Parents, 

 
Greetings from Smart Wonders! 

 
We would like to inform you that we were ready to welcome our students of UKG to 4 in 

school for Hybrid classes (online and offline simultaneously) from 18th October 2021. 

However, according to the latest Punjab Government guidelines, from the Office of 

the District Magistrate, SAS Nagar dated 1st October 2021, Primary classes 4 and 

below cannot open if the positivity rate is above 0.2%. The District Commissioner of 

Mohali, vide letter No. 4890 dated 28th September 2021, informed that the positivity 

rate is 0.25 in Mohali. Therefore, we will not be starting the Hybrid classes for UKG to 

4 from 18th October 2021. 

We will re-look at the situation after Diwali and make an informed decision. Hybrid classes 

for UKG to 4 will start only when the positivity rate is less than 0.2% or if there are any 

changes in the Government guidelines. We have already taken your consent for Offline and 

Online classes for your ward, so we will implement the Hybrid Classes according to the 

choice you had made. 

We would request you to encourage your ward to continue attending Online 

classes till then.  

 

Warm Regards 

 
Poonamjit Kaur 

Principal 


